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Your Community Needs You!

Powhatan Community Services Association (PCSA) is
your community homeowner’s association, and in-
cludes almost 900 residences. Powhatan Secondary
is one of Williamsburg'’s largest communities!

When | drive around, I’'m always so proud to call
Powhatan Secondary home. The clubhouse, trees,
trails, the signage and lake, are all beautifully main-
tained, along with each homeowner taking tremen-
dous pride in their properties.

Because we have so many acres, a lovely clubhouse,
lake and pool, we rely heavily on volunteers. We are
in serious need of volunteers. Some require very little
time and/or commitment.

The PCSA board members have a three-year commit-
ment. Presently, we have one open board position,
and are looking to fill it. Also, the grounds, social, and
election committees are in need of a chair.

Descriptions

Grounds — form a committee and walk the trails to
make sure that no debris or downed trees need to be
removed. The past chair did an amazing job of keep-
ing the board involved, and has a full map of areas
and/or walk through schedules that he has passed
onto the board.

Social — Halloween, Easter and movie night parties to
coordinate a few times a year for the whole communi-
ty. Plan activities, buy supplies (although we have a
lot in storage) and gather volunteers for a fun day!
This position can be one person or several, plus you
could coordinate with area teens who may need
volunteer hours.

Your community needs your help! Please contact
Kris MacKenzie at kmack825@gmail.com or
757-784-3429 for more information.
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How to Prevent or Resolve Conflict with Wildlife

As human populations continue to rise and move into
traditional wildlife habitat, human/wildlife contact is be-
coming more prevalent. This section provides general
information and techniques for Virginia property owners
when wildlife becomes a problem.

Below are some easy techniques which will usually
solve the problem and prevent it from re-occurring:
e If you are feeding wildlife, stop. This will cause
them to lose their natural fear of humans.

e Keep trash inside until the morning of trash pick-up
or place trash in an animal proof container, such as a
metal trashcan with latches on the lids.

e Do not leave pet food outside; keep pet feeding
areas clean.

e Remove bird feeders when problem species, such
as bears, have been seen around them.

e Close up all openings under and into your build-
ings. Animals look for places to den and raise their
young—don’t give them that opportunity.

e Clear overhanging tree limbs and branches which
may be providing wildlife access to structures.

e Clear fallen fruit from around trees.

e Pass along this information to your neighbors. If
anyone in the neighborhood is feeding wildlife di-
rectly, or indirectly, it can cause trouble for every-
one.

e Reflective tape, lights, or noise sometimes works,
but they will eventually grow accustomed to these
methods, so this is only a temporary solution.

e Electric fencing can be very effective in keeping
wildlife out of crops, beehives and structures.

It is illegal in the State of Virginia to trap and relocate
an animal to another area.

If these techniques do not solve the problem, you can
contact a licensed trapper or a critter removal service
which you can find in your local phone directory.

If you are experiencing a problem with wildlife, please
call our toll-free helpline at 1-855-571-9003.
Virginia Department of Game and
Inland Fisheries: Conserve. Connect. Protect.



Social News

It may have been hot on Sunday, August 12, but 155 residents joined the PCSA Board for our annual picnic.
Everyone enjoyed great food provided by Rocco's Smokehouse, and time in the pool! The rain held off until
we closed the clubhouse doors! Thank you all for coming, and we hope to have more of you join us in 2019.

Our annual Holiday party is planned for Sunday, December 9. Time to be determined. Activities are still
in the planning stages, but we will have a hot dog roast and s'mores over fire pits. Hopefully we will have a
holiday movie as well.

The social committee is looking for volunteers to assist with a variety of activities they WISh to offer during
2019. Please contact Barbara Moody at quoodv1@vahoo com to help! : » 387
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Comfort Keepers®

Keeping the
Comforts of Home.
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Sold in 13 Days 202 Old Calt Road

; vx»‘ 4

Sue McSwain is Se

Powhatan Secondary!

If youre considering a move, I would be happy
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Powhatan Secondary Pool News

Just as Labor Day ends, the summer for school
aged children everywhere. It also ends the daily
excitement at the Powhatan Secondary Pool. We
had a great summer for swimmers, parents and
guests, and are already planning for next year!

We said good-bye and good luck to graduating
Head Guard, Allison Monahan. Her contributions
to the pool and its members are greatly appreciat-
ed!

We welcomed Grace Walls as the new Head
Guard for the balance of the 2018 season, and
look forward to her leadership next year as well.

A successful season would not be possible with-
out all our members and their support for the pool,
the committee and overwhelmingly positive feed-
back. The pool committee has some ideas for
next year and we can’t wait for you to learn about
them!

Lastly | would like thank the Pool Committee for all
of its efforts! We began in February planning our
opening work day, furniture repair and purchases
to upgrade the look of the pool.

Enjoy your Fall, Winter and Spring, and we’ll see
you at the pool on Opening Day — May 24th,
2019!

Chris Walls, Pool Committee Chairman

The 2018 Powhatan Secondary SeaStars



KEEP YOUR POWER ON, EVEN
WHEN THE POWER IS OUT.

Whenever there's an outage, KOHLER®
generators keep your lights on, your
fridge cold and your house cozy. And
they can power your entire home.* No
matter the weather, we're with you.

From engines to generators, we give the world power.

HATHAWAY

POWER

¢ GARABRATORS ¢ BANVICE ¢ INSTALLATION - BALAS

757-253-8005
140-B Tewning Road « Willlamsburg
www hathawayganerators.com

*Based on generator and load size.

Spring Arbor offer
Assisted Living, Memory Care
and Short Term Respite Stays

Month to month contracts
Short term stays for one week to 60 days
Studio or one bedroom apartments
24 hour care staff

Join us on Wednesday Oct. 10 from 4-6pm for our Alzheimer's fundraiser! ' '310 for 2
Pick up dinner and go! Chili or Brunswick Stew with all the fixin's! $20 m: q

@V Call Linda Schiavone for more information
- . or to arrange a tour 757-565-3583
SPRING ARBOR

SENIOR LIVING 935 Capitol Landing Rd.  SPRINGARBORLIVING.COM e e b e

Whether you are in need of assistance for a short
while or looking for your new home, Spring Arbor has
options to fit your need. Enjoy companionship, meals,
activities and more...




Architectural Review Committee (ARC) Notes

This continuing segment in the Powhatan Signal is
intended to inform homeowners and to highlight re-
curring issues — in this instance, unauthorized addi-
tions and construction to properties and the persis-
tence of trash and recycle containers left on the
street or visible from the street.

The Architectural Review Committee was created under

Article VI of the Covenants & Restrictions to assist Pow-

hatan Secondary homeowners in adhering to require-

ments for maintaining property in good condition, adding
improvements or modifications, and meeting community
standards.

Improvement Projects: The Architectural Review Com-
mittee appointed by the Board of Directors has the
authority for reviewing and, as appropriate, approv-
ing or disapproving plans submitted for storage
units, fences, playsets, and hardscape modifications
among numerous other items. Complete guidance
can be found in the ARC Guidelines and Attach-
ments. It is the responsibility of each Homeowner to
request and obtain ARC approval for any exterior
additions or modifications prior to commencement of
such alterations.

The ARC has noted an increase in projects constructed
without application, or projects completed prior to
approval of an application. Doing so can result in
homeowners being required to remove or remediate
the improvement. The members of the ARC are al-
ways willing to meet with homeowners on-site to re-
view plans and discuss options. This helps avoid
any misunderstanding among the parties and
speeds the review and approval process.

ChooseHome member
Maureen Ford

Helps cover costs
of long-term care.

Trash and Recycle Receptacles:

Trash containers left at the street for pick up shall be
returned to their storage location by the end of trash
collection day. All trash receptacles shall be stored in
a manner making them essentially not visible to those
passing by on the street and not objectionable to
neighbors. For those who do not wish to store them
inside the garage, the recommended solution is a four-
foot high picket, or wooden, or vinyl lattice enclosure.

The full text of Article VI of the PCSA Covenants & Re-
strictions can be found on the PCSA website -
www.powhatansecondary.org/ under “Documents”.
Search “Governance” and you will find “Covenants &
Restrictions 2015” as well as the ARC Guidelines, ARC
Attachments with examples, and the ARC application
form.

Movie night at the pool

Continue living a full, independent life in Powhatan of
Williamsburg Secondary with a comprehensive care program
designed to fit your needs as they change as you age.

Access to your own
Personal Services
Coordinator.

CHOOSEHOME

RIVERSIDE

Powered by Riverside and willlamsburg Landing



Snake Safety

The association has been made aware that several resi-
dents have encountered copperhead snakes in their yards
as well as during hikes on the nature paths throughout the
community. While snakes are very beneficial to the envi-
ronment, please be aware and practice safety precautions
as copperheads, adults and babies, are both venomous
shakes.

Steps should be taken to help prevent snake encounters
and snake bites, a few are listed below:

Maintain your lawn and landscape beds. Trim all
trees, shrubs, and be sure to remove piles of
brush, sticks, and debris

Use work gloves and wear shoes/boots while
working in the yard or working near stacks of fire-
wood

Clear areas around bird feeders of any spilled
bird seed, do not feed wildlife by leaving suet, or
other food items on the ground to deter rodents &
small animals that are common food for snakes

Do not put your hands/feet into areas where you
cannot see such as wood piles, under rocks, into
shrubbery/heavy vegetation

At night, use a flashlight & watch where you step

Residents are encouraged to learn more about the com-
mon snakes in our area of Virginia. One of many
sources: The Virginia Herpetological Society-
http://www.virginiaherpetologicalsociety.com/reptiles/
snakes/snakes_of virginia.htm

SOMETHING
BUGGING YOU?

all the Company that Offers:

* Real People answering your calls
* Over Thirty Years' experience
* Safe, Dependable Service

* Licensed Technicians
CALL THE COMPANY YOU CAN TRUST

Y JAMES PEST
CONTROL

229-3370 or 229-3372

TERMITES « COCKROACHES * FLEAS * TICKS » ROOE

EVERYONE LOVES

Y%M/%m gemn@ \,

Especially

Want to stay on top
of what’s happening

Call or email Faith
to be added to her

automatic alert list!

She’s your

resident expert in

Qateford

X
5yomm ="Rosullis

REALTOR®, SRES, NOTARY

757-778-7900

FaithHeinen@LizMoore.com

Real Estate. Reinvented.’

5350 Discovery Park Blvd.
Williamsburg, VA 23188

www.SelWbg.com el
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Powhatan Secondary Concerns & Who to Contact

Issue
Dues/monies owed to PCSA

Clubhouse & Multi-Use Bldg Reservations
Sub-Associations:

Dues/monies owed to Cromwell Ridge Condo Assn
“ “ “ “ Powhatan Place HOA

113 113 113

“ Powhatan Village HOA
and Waterford HOA

Architectural control and covenant enforcement
for all areas except the four sub-associations (as
noted above)

Architectural control and covenant enforcement
for Sub-Associations:
Cromwell Ridge Condo Assn
Powhatan Place HOA
“ “ “  “ Powhatan Village HOA
and Waterford HOA

Contact
Berkeley Realty Property Mgmt [Diane Clarcq, Tel: 229-6810]

Berkeley Realty Property Mgmt [Diane Clarq, Tel: 229-6810]
Community Group [Bev Frantz, Tel: 345-6400]

Berkeley Realty Property Mgmt [Ed Robbins Tel: 229-6810]
Property Management Association, [ Angela Rawlings, Tel: 621-8914]

Chesapeake Bay Mgmt [Jennifer Smith, Tel: 534-7751]

Berkeley Realty Property Mgmt [Diane Clarq, Tel: 229-6810]

Community Group [Bev Frantz, Tel: 345-6400]
Berkeley Realty Property Mgmt [Ed Robbins Tel: 229-6810]

Property Management Association, [ Angela Rawlings, Tel: 621-8914]
Chesapeake Bay Mgmt [Jennifer Smith, Tel: 534-7751]

Always new information!
www.powhatansecondary.org

Nestled among the rolling hills of James City
County...Well, you probably know the rest of
the story if you have paid a visit. If not, sit back
and relax and let your mouse take you on a tour
of one of James City County’s best kept secrets.

Have you visited our Website recently?

PCSA BOARD

President: Teri Collins
VP: Vacant

Secretary: Alison Carney
Treasurer: Vic Olson

Other Members:
Kris MacKenzie
Rick Croot
Barbara Moody

Next PCSA Board of Directors Meeting*
November 20, 2018

Clubhouse at 6:30 P.M.

*Any PCSA member may attend. Meetings are held at the




